
 

 

 

 
No 357, Friday 20

th
 October 2017 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have come to the end of our first term this academic year 
and what a great term it’s been. Our new Reception and 
Nursery children have settled in incredibly well and have had 
a very successful first term. I love popping in to see them and 
see their smiling faces. All the children have settled really well 
into their new year groups and have worked really hard this 
term. Well done everyone. A big thank you also to the staff 
who work incredibly hard and thank you for also making our 
new members of staff feel so welcome.  
 
Thank you to all the parents who come in and help on a 
regular basis. We really appreciate this support and it makes 
a difference for our children. We would still appreciate more 
helpers, especially in Year 3 with reading. Please let us know 
if you are able to help. Thank you.  
 
We are currently working on developing our Reception 
outdoor area. As well as purchasing new resources we like to 
use recycled items and a local garage have donated tyres 
and a local electrician has donated cable reels but we are 
always looking for other items for the children to use. This 
includes scaffolding planks, decking planks, guttering and 
drainpipes. If you have or know anyone who can donate 
these they would be very welcome. We would also like to ask 
if you know any companies getting rid of computers as we 
always need computers in school. Thank you for supporting 
us with this.  
 
Thank you to those of you who attended the PTFA meetings 
yesterday. It was lovely to see you there. Every parent and 
carer is automatically a member of the PTFA and we 
appreciate your support.  We said thank you to Adam and 
Andy for their hard work as Chairs, Julia as Secretary and 
Hugh as treasurer. They have been amazing for the last 
couple of years and I would like to say thank you for all their 
dedication and time spent supporting the school and raising 
an amazing amount of money.  
 
Thank you to those of you who were able to attend the Maths 
workshop today. It was great to see so many of you there. We 
hope you found it useful. We will put the PowerPoint on the 
website. 
 
Thank you for all your help and support during our first term. It 
is much appreciated. Have a really lovely half term.  
 
Jessica  
Headteacher  
 

 
Jessica drawn by Martha in Reception Ocean 

 

 
Year 6 Secondary School Applications 

Please note that today is the final day to apply for secondary 
schools (Friday 20th October 2017).  if you haven't yet applied 
please contact Hackney Learning trust for further advice. 
website:  https://www.learningtrust.co.uk 

email:     Y6sectransfer@learningtrust.co.uk  
Telephone:   020 8820 7247 or 020 88207489. 

 

The winners of the best punctuality trophy for this week are Year 
3 Emerald and Year 4 Cerise with no late marks. 
The winner of the best attendance trophy for this week is Year 3 
Emerald with 100% attendance.   
Whole school attendance from 4 September until 20

th
 October 

2017 is 96.8%. 

 
Photograph of our Star of the Week children 

 

Hackney Council with Cycle Confident are offering 
free cycle training courses for children from 5 years upwards on 
Hackney Downs during the October half term. There are 3 levels 
of course, from complete beginner to on-road cycling. Places are 
limited and bookable at 
https://www.cycleconfident.com/sponsors/hackney/ or by calling 
Cycle Confident on 020 3031 6730. 
 

 
Last Saturday Jonah Jenkins and I played our first game 

after being selected for Hackney District football team. We 
played against Lewisham.  I played mid-field and Jonah 

was goalkeeper.  Lewisham were a good team but we 
managed to win 1-0 after a close match.  Our next match 

is against Islington and we can’t wait to play for Hackney 

again. By Daniel Linehan (Year 6 Chilli) 
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Curious: Year 6 Ruby class investigating pollution in Stoke 

Newington with UCL Chemistry students 
Creative: Year 5 doing Burgerman themed Halloween pictures 
Ambitious: Year 4 doing beautifully presented newspaper 

articles 
Respectful: Year 1 Violet class doing African designs as part of 

Black History 
Happy: Parents learning how to help their children with times 

tables 

 
All meat served at Betty Layward in school dinners is halal. 
Monday 
Halal chicken sausage with mash (Su, Mk, G, E) 
Vegetarian sausages with veggie gravy (So, G) 
Creamy mashed potatoes (Mk) 
Cauliflower & Green beans 
Baked pear and chocolate sponge with chocolate sauce (Mk, E, G) 
Tuesday 
Lamb Rogan Josh and mango chutney (none) 
Mild vegetable curry (none) 
Wholegrain saffron rice 
Carrots & Broccoli 
Berry fruit crumble and custard (G, Mk) 
Wednesday 
Roast beef with Yorkshire pudding with gravy (Mk, E, G) 
Potato, Cheese and onion puff pastry pie (Mk, E, G) 
Roasted potatoes, Green cabbage & Sweetcorn 
Fruit of the month dessert 
Thursday 
Turkey pie with puff pastry (Ce, G, Mk, Su) 
Vegetarian and potato pie with shortcrust pastry (Mk, Su, G, Ce) 
Crushed new potatoes (Mk) 
Green beans & Carrots 
Bread and butter pudding and custard (Su, So, Mk, E, G) 
Friday 
Baked fish fillet in a crispy crumb with tartare sauce (F, Mu, E, G) 
Mixed bean and rice burrito (Mu, Mk, G) 
Baked beans & garden peas 

Warm sultana flapjack (Mk, G) 
 (Please refer to the menu for the allergy key) 

Thursday 16/11 at 9.15am – Year 5 Saffron Class Assembly 
Thursday 23/11 at 9.15am – Year 4 Fuchsia Class Assembly 
Thursday 7/12 at 9.15am – Year 2 Peach Class Assembly 
Thursday 18/1 at 9.15am – Year 3 Jade Class Assembly 
Thursday 25/1/ at 9.15am – Year 2 Apricot Class Assembly 
Thursday 8/2 at 9.15am – Year 1 Lavender Class Assembly 
Thursday 1/3 at 9.15 – Year 6 Chilli Class Assembly 
Thursday 8/3 at 9.15am – Year 5 Buttercup Class Assembly  
Thursday 22/3 at 9.15am – Year 4 Cerise Class Assembly 
Thursday 29/3 at 9.15am – Year 1 Violet Class Assembly 
Thursday 3/5 at 9.15am – Reception Aqua Class Assembly 
Thursday 24/5 at 9.15am – Reception Ocean Class Assembly  
 

 

 
Greetings PTFA ers 
 
Hope you’ve all had a splendid week. 
Thanks to everyone who attended the AGM on 
Thursday. It’s great to see so many parents keen to get 
involved in our school’s PTFA. By being a parent/carer 
at the school everyone automatically becomes a PTFA 
member and can help raisie funds for our brilliant 
school. For those that couldn’t make it, we’ll be 
circulating the AGM minutes to class reps and also 
posting them on the PTFA section of the school website 
PTFA FUNDING BIDS 
We received approximately £16,000 worth of bids. As 
there was enough money in the PTFA coffers there was 
no need for a vote. We will circulate the list of 
successful projects shortly, but as a taster, it includes 
projector and screens for the hall, new hall curtains, 
SEN equipment, books, history and geography 
equipment, theatre projects, transport to and from 
residential trips and gardening equipment. Thank you 
to all who have helped at our various fundraising 
events throughout the year; we couldn’t do this 
without you! 
WELCOME, CONGRATULATIONS AND THANK YOU 
To our new PTFA Co-chairs Marta Alonso and Helen 
Porter; Secretary Sarah Bolton; and Treasurer Nick 
Ryan. Thank you so much for volunteering to take over 
the much-coveted roles in the PTFA. We salute you! 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
BL QUIZ NIGHT Nov 17th evening 
Thank you to PTFA legend Janey for organizing this ace 
evening of intellect and ignorance. 
WINTER FAIR- 9th DECEMBER 12.30 – 3pm 
Thank you to PTFA heroes Helen Porter, Sarah Bolton 
and Sam Sestili for volunteering to organize the Fair  
Bake for Books -  Cake Sale Dates  
Get your ovens warmed up. Here are the dates for our 
Bake for Books cake sales. Cash raised goes to buying 
books for our school. 
17th Nov - Nursey & Y4 
1st Dec -  Yr 1 & Yr 3   
And final massive thanks to  
Ace PTFA Treasurer Hugh Naylor, Brilliant Co-chair 
Andy Spence, and Sensational Secretary Julia Gibbs 
who will be handing over the PTFA batons to Marta, 
Helen, Nick and Sarah. You are true PTFA heroes! 
Have a fantastic weekend one and all. 
_____________________________________________ 
 

Please contact Carly in Year 3 if you are able to volunteer 
to do some reading with her year group.  
cstraayer@bettylayward.hackney.sch.uk 
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